
                Livonia Public Schools 
Facilities and Operations 

 
 
 
Date:  June 7, 2023    
 
To: Phillip Francis, Assistant Superintendent of District Services 
    
From:   Harry C. Lau, Administrator of Facilities and Operations 
 
Re:    Recommendation to Award K-4 Gym Lighting Replacement at Eight (8) 

 Sites Bid 
 
 
I am recommending and seeking approval to award the K-4 Gym Lighting Replacement 
at eight sites, to Great Lakes Lighting & Power at a cost of $277,000.00.  This project will 
be financed through the Sinking Fund. 
 
Great Lakes Lighting & Power has completed several projects for Livonia Public Schools.  
Their last project was the lighting replacement at the 5-8 buildings, which included 12 
different gyms for a cost of $682,000.00.  The cost for this project and the 5-8 gyms are 
very comparable.  The lighting fixtures and all materials used for this replacement project 
will be the same as the 5-8 project.  The post-bid interview was conducted on June 7, 
2023. 
 
The vendor participating in this bid is listed below: 
 
 Great Lakes Lighting & Power Casco, MI  $277,000.00 
 
Rationale:  The switch from fluorescent to LED lighting will save the District money and 
help to shrink our carbon footprint. 
 
Thank you for your consideration in this matter. 
 
 
 
 
 
cc:  K. Oaks 
 
 


